
From: Kate Glick  

Sent: Thursday, September 12, 2024 10:55 PM 

To: Planning 

Subject: Objection to 2024/3599/T  

 

> I am resident at 24 Harley Road, the property next door to this property.  I 

object to the destruction of this beautiful mature and important tree.  We 

need the trees to reduce light and noise pollution from the school and air 

pollution from traffic on nearby A roads. 

> 

> The tree is critical for privacy and screening, for both the Swiss Cottage 

Special Needs School and the adjacent Academy School from residents in 

Harley Road.  Similarly, it is important to provide privacy and screening for 

residents from each other and from the tall schools, which have windows at a 

high level which, were it not for the tree, would look directly into our 

bedrooms and living room. 

> 

> In addition, this tree provides privacy and screening from the small cottage 

in the garden of 22B Harley Road.  Reducing the tree would destroy that 

privacy and screening.  There have been (rejected) applications to demolish 

and rebuild this cottage with much greater bulk and massing. If any such 

applications were to be resubmitted, the reduction of this tree would make 

the situation far, far worse. 

> 

> Please note previous objections, which are repeated here. 

> 

> Previous applications to these tree works were strenuously objected to by 

local residents, and were refused in 2001 when a TPO was served, refused 

again in 2003, and refused again less than a year ago in October 2023.  We 

are steadfast in our objections. 

> 

> 



> Comments made by Kate Glick of 24 Harley Road, London, NW33BN 

> 

> Interested Party 

 

 


